
1FAQs
5. What is a notification on title?

A notification on title is to advise prospective
purchasers of the potential noise impacts
from specified transport routes. It is generally
required as a condition of development and/or
subdivision when estimated and forecasted noise
levels exceed the policy’s noise target, following
implementation of any noise mitigation measures.



2FAQs
10. Who is responsible for

assessing and determining
noise impacts?

The management of road and railway transport
noise is shared among various stakeholders. The
Department of Planning, Lands and Heritage is
the lead agency for ensuring that noise mitigation
measures are consistent with the policy, with
technical assistance provided by the Department
of Water and Environmental Regulation. Refer to
section 2 of the guidelines for full implementation
responsibilities.

11. Does SPP 5.4 still apply to
freight handling facilities?

No. Freight facility planning policy measures
and guidance has been moved into the Draft
State Planning Policy 4.1 Industrial Interface, for
improved policy alignment.

• a simplified and streamlined screening
assessment process, removing the need
for formal worksheets to be submitted and
assessed.

9. Why has the trigger distance
and noise forecast levels
changed?
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